Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for May 21, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

May 21, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The May 21, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:01 PM by Chairman Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair (arrived at 9:25PM)

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

Mike Sassaman, Engineer/Arro Consulting

ANNOUNCEMENTS none

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
none

FIRE COMPANY’S REPORT

Monarch Fire Company reported that they responded to 40 calls last month. They will be holding an Open House on June 8th from 11am to 3pm. There will be a blood drive in conjunction with the Open House. 

Amity Fire Company reported that they responded to 38 calls, 26 of which were in Amity Township. They reported that their carnival was very successful, but would be moved to June next year. The circus will be at the fire house on June 6th. 

EDAC

Blair Gilbert thanked the Board for acting positively on the matter of the Limekiln rezoning at the western end of the Township. He stated that the EDAC would like to meet with the reconvened Act 209 committee. Mr. Gokey stated that the cost would need to be considered. Mr. Boland stated that they would need to do a new roadway sufficiency analysis. Mr. Weber stated that the traffic impact fee could be reduced by reducing the number of projects in the zone. Mr. Gokey proposed that the groups meet informally. The members of the 209 committee could be invited to the EDAC meeting. The Manager reported that he had attended the 422 coalition meeting. That group had selected McCormick Taylor as transportation consultant. They would be looking for letters of support. The next meeting will be in September. 
The meeting was recessed to executive session upon a motion by Mr. Yanos and seconded by Mr. Weller at 7:11pm to discuss a personnel matter. Motion passed 3-0. 

The meeting was reconvened at 8:01pm. 

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of May 7, 2008. Motion passed 3-0.  

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller, and passed 3-0 to approve the following disbursements:




Disbursements:
$  115,908.18 General Fund




$    29,524.73 Sewer Fund

$         678.00 Liquid Fuels 

$  146,110.91 Total 
The Treasurer’s Report and the Tax Collector’s Report for April was presented to the Board.
PLANNING AND ZONING
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the following 90 day extensions: American Crane Land Development, I & G of Douglassville, Schmale Farm (232 Family units),Blacksmith Subdivision, Hearthstone at Amity Township. Motion passed 3-0. 

EAC 

Minutes from April and May were presented to the Board. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Ordinance 244 BCERT   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to adopt Ordinance 244 Berks County Emergency Response Team and to authorize the chair to execute the agreement. Motion passed 3-0. 
Pension Amendment   Mr. Boland stated that the amendment was prepared by Tom Redmond, pension actuary, which would allow for an early retirement benefit and a lump sum payout. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to advertise the ordinance for adoption. Motion passed 3-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 

none

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Weber reported that he had met with the contractor for the Maplewood paving project. Construction should start in the second week of June. 

SEWER ENGINEER’S REPORT

Paul Herb of Exeter Township and Steve Reilly of Entech Engineering gave a presentation on Exeter’s sludge drier project. The sludge drier applies heat to sludge, removing the water and killing bacteria, resulting in 1/5 volume and weight. The final product can then be used as a fuel source or land application. Exeter Township is researching interest in the project from other municipalities to properly plan for capacity. Preliminary cost figures for Amity’s sludge cake would run $80- $90 per ton. The project is expected to be complete by mid-2010. 

Mike Sassaman reported that the bids for the pole barn at the WWTP were significantly over projected budget figures. Brecknock Builders had the low bid of $259,600.  Increases in the floor thickness and paving around the building increased the cost. The Manager will review and make a recommendation. Mr. Boland stated the project could be rebid with alternates. 
Mr. Sassaman reported on the Act 537 refresh. The first step would be to prepare a task activity report with costs and submit to DEP. If DEP approves, the costs would be 50% reimbursable to the Township. The project would probably take 8 to 9 months. Mr. Yanos stated that there were several large projects that may come to the Township and he didn’t want them to go elsewhere because of lack of capacity. Mr. Gokey suggested that the Manager look at the finances for this issue. Mr. Sassaman will prepare a professional services agreement for the work in the mean time. 

Mr. Sassaman reported that he, the Manager, the Solicitor and developers for Arbour Green had met to discuss the sewer issue for the project. The developer had agreed to enlarge the main from manhole 118 to 114, however there is still a problem further down in the line. Mr. Sassaman asked if Heritage could be approached and offered to be able to start building on the Monocacy Tract if they would do their improvements to the line in 662. It was the consensus of the Board to reengage discussions with Heritage. Gene Hafer stated he was concerned about the force main and backups into Blacksmith Pointe. Mr. Lyon stated that the developer requested that he be able to pay the rec fees on a permit basis. 
NEW BUSINESS

Fire Marshall Training Reimbursement    Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the reimbursement of $555.50. Motion passed 3-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  
Mr. Lyon reported that major construction on the 422/662 turning lane would start after Memorial Day. The televising of the lines was complete. There would be no street closures, one lane would always be open.  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the expenditure for the tax collector’s audit of $2100. Motion passed 3-0.  Mr. Gokey moved to table the Peter Jones house issue. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Gokey stated that the groups are meeting the next night and wanted to wait until after their meeting to discuss. The Manager reported that Amity Township does not qualify for any Smooth Operator Program enforcement. Mr. Lyon reported that Mahlon Boyer had resigned from the Zoning Hearing Board. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to accept his resignation with regret. Motion passed 3-0. The Board approved sending the Manager to a Municipal Waste and Recycling Conference in June. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve a meeting to explore grant opportunities in recycling. 
Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Lyon reported that he had attended the PSATS convention. He had dropped off the Monocacy Creek Interceptor data to Doug Haring so the appraisals can proceed.  Mr. Yanos stated that he felt there were many lawns not being mowed and the Township needed to do something about it. 
Chief of Police  
Mr. Gokey reported that the Chief’s contract expired at the end of the year. Chief Roy tendered his resignation and stated he would not seek renewal of his contract. Mr. Gokey stated that he wanted to thank the Chief for his many years of service. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to accept the Chief’s resignation effective December 31, 2008. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Boland stated he would make recommendations on finding a replacement. 
Supervisors 
none
PUBLIC COMMENT

Terry Jones reported potholes on Maplewood Drive and weeds on Worman Road. Donna Reider reported weeds at 10 Terry Court. Kelly Reider thanked the Board for the increased funding for the library. Gene Hafer suggested that the Board consider having the initial Arbour Green rec fees be payable on a permit basis, but the balance come due after the 15th home is sold. Dennis Eidell, of Maplewood Drive stated he didn’t think his curbing needed to be replaced. The Manager explained that it was less expensive to replace continuous curbing and that his curb may not match the grade. Mr. Gokey brought up the topsoil that was stockpiled in Greenbriar. He felt it should be leveled and seeded. The Manager will look into it. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to adjourn the meeting at 9:50PM.
Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

